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310 CITY HALL 

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 
SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer 
EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

August 21, 2019 
 
 
Michael Gonzalez 
3052 113th Avenue NW 
Coon Rapids, MN 55433 
 
VIA EMAIL: gonzalezmdg@yahoo.com 

 

 
Re:  Appeal for Property at 1052 Dayton Avenue   
 
Dear Mr. Gonzalez, 
 
This is to confirm that on August 20, 2019 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, 
recommended continuing the above-referenced matter to September 3, 2019 at 1:30 p.m. in 
Room 330. She will be reviewing the MN State Fire Code with regard to exiting a sleeping area 
directly to the outside. Compliance options discussed at the hearing included 1) discontinuing 
the use of the room as a bedroom, 2) removing all windows from the porch, 3) installing a new 
window on the side which opens directly outside, or 4) open the wall between the bedroom 
and the enclosed porch by 50%. The result of Ms. Moermond’s review will inform which options 
are viable in your case.  
 
Also, please submit a copy of the second-floor layout as soon as possible and email to 
legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us.   Once received, this will be added to the record for 
review. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8585. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ 
Joanna Zimny 
Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 
 
c: Fire Supervisors 
 David Smith 
  
  


